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December 3, 2020 

The Villages of Rosedale Inc 
RE: Staff Report, Noise Walls in Rosedale Village – Ward 9 
 
To: Mr. Harkirat Singh, City Councillor, Ward 9 
 Mr. Patrick Brown, Mayor 
 
CC:  City Clerk’s Office, City of Brampton 
 Mr. Bruce Pichler, Pichler Engineering Ltd 
 Mr. Joe Spina, Director PVLCC 895 
 Mr. Terry Miller, Director PSCC 564 
 Ms. Palmina Maccari, Property Manager, Villages of Rosedale 

 

On behalf of The Villages of Rosedale Inc, I am writing in regard to the Staff Report - Noise Walls in Rosedale 
Village, which I understand will be on the agenda at the upcoming City Council meeting on December 9, 2020. 

First, I’d like to thank you for the deferment that was motioned at the October 28, 2020 City Council meeting.  
Your support is much appreciated. 

Second, I respectfully ask for a further deferment based on: 

• During a meeting with Mr. Bishnu Parajuli and Ms. Jayne Holmes, it was indicated that they are working to 
update the November 15, 2017 Staff Report - Replacement and Relocation of Private Noise Walls onto 
City Right-of-Way, and that it is expected to make its way to City Council in the first quarter of 2021. 

• The detailed evaluation from our reserve fund civil engineer of the noise wall in question, supports our 
initial concerns on its overall condition.  We would like to reciprocate the same professional courtesy 
shown to us by Mr. Parajuli and Ms. Holmes and offer to review our evaluation with them prior to this 
item being delegated before City Council. 

• As a community with a demographic that is at high risk to Covid-19, with the current state of the 
pandemic, we should allow City Council and Staff to remain focused on the wellbeing of the city.  We 
wholeheartedly thank you for your efforts to date. 

 

In light of the above, it would make the most sense to defer this specific Staff Report until after City Council has 
received the update to the 2017 Staff Report. 

Thank you in advance for your thoughtful consideration. 

Respectfully, 

 

Rick Wesselman P.Eng 
President and Chairman of the Board 
The Villages of Rosedale Inc 


